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To whom it may concern,

We are writing to you today to express our opposition to the proposal of permitting Hopper Disposal to
build a new transfer station in Fremont County.

Adding a new transfer station to the county will not contribute to a more environmentally sustainable
waste management system for the county. It will increase truck traffic, increase safety issue in the area
of proposed transfer station, increase noise, increase odors, and have the potential of environmental
impacts. ‘

In addition to these concerns that come with a new transfer station we have tremendous concerns
about the company proposed to run this transfer station. Hopper Disposal has a NOV violation with your
office, and there are several allegations of other safety and environmental infractions, such as not
getting correct air quality permits. We do not feel Hopper Disposal is fit to run their own transfer
station due to these violations and lack of experience. In addition to concerns of environmental impact,
we have great concern for the safety of those residents around this area, and for those working for

them.

We feel that Fremont County already has enough places to dispose of waste in the county and that
Hopper Disposal would have a negative impact to the environment and community if allowed to open
another transfer Station.

Thank you for your time and listening to our concerns.
Best Regards,
Jennifer Boysen

Wyoming Waste Systems
730 South Broadway
Riverton, WY 82501
307-856-5354



